



## **Recreation Committee Meeting Minutes**

5:30pm February 23rd, 2021

Norman Wells

**Present by phone: Alex, Trevor, Nicky, Shauna, Ava**

**Meeting started at 5:36pm**

### **Working Group**

- Trevor gives update on the working group and its role.
- Announces last meeting in January appointed chairs and vice chair.
- Shauna had questions on what the working group was. Nicky mentions Shauna was not at the last meeting, so she was not familiar with the group.
- Trevor mentions even though the master plan is not done yet, the working group is getting all the background work started.
- Hoping by September there will be more to present on what this process will look like.
- Trevor breaks down who is on the committee.
- Trevor mentions it is still early to see what direction we go and what the facility is.
- The plan will help us through the process in the working group.

### **Recreation Master Plan**

- Alex gives an update on the master plan.
- Mentions hoping to have a draft by March 17<sup>th</sup>.
- The data received in the engagement has been useful.
- We are in Phase 4 of 5. The project is currently on schedule.

### **Spring Fling**

- Alex gives update on spring fling.
- Mentions the recreation team has been planning the event. A draft schedule was provided to the committee.
- Trevor mentions the legion will do the pancake breakfast Saturday and Sunday.

- The legion is looking into the couch potato Olympics.
- Search and rescue were interested in the poker rally.
- Nicky suggests tea boiling
- Shauna asks if the Norman Wells Land Corporation is involved. Alex mentions we have been in contact with them.
- Nicky suggests a mural unveiling would be a good way to start the day.

#### **Forum**

- Ava has nothing to bring up.
- Nicky asks about committee as a whole meeting. States the agenda had a recreation item. Trevor mentions that might be a formatting issue because that topic was discussed last year. Alex will ask Kayla about it.
- Shauna had nothing.
- Alex gives updates on lights and gazebo. Alex says he is working with Public Works on moving that gazebo in the spring. Mentions the lights project of replacing LED on facilities was mostly used on arena. He will investigate more funding options and Trevor mention he will bring it up at council.

Next meeting set for March 15<sup>th</sup>, 2021 at 5:30pm.

Meeting is adjourned 6:18pm